
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  

8-17-20 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, August 17, 

2020 at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: Mayor Roy  

Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, Joseph Appleby, Robert Milstead and David 

Proctor, Sarah Appleby, Chief Shane Dunnagan, City Clerk Donna Mathews, Assistant Clerk 

Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor. 

 

Mayor called the meeting to order. Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the minutes  

from the previous meeting. A motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and  

seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. 

The vote was unanimous. Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the bills to be 

paid. A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council 

Member Robert Milstead to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous.  

 

First on the agenda was the need to set a meeting on September 1, 2020 at 12:00 noon to canvass 

the votes from the election.  A motion was then made by Council Member Carolyn Smith and 

seconded by Council Member Sarah Appleby.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor asked permission to send out petroleum bids and accept bids until 

September 21, 2020, 4:00 p.m. and bids will be opened at 4:30 p.m. at the work session.  A 

motion was then made by Council Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member 

Robert Milstead.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Quarterly financials were reviewed and discussed and a motion was then made by Council 

Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to accept financials as 

presented.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Mayor Adamson said that the Labor Day holiday falls on Monday, September 7th this year and 

that is our regular meeting date so we will need to change the date from 9/7/20 to 9/9/20 at 

regular time.  A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Robert Milstead.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor recommended to the Council to hire Christian Fierros as Operator 

I.  He lives in Lineville and is 23 years old.  A motion was then made by Council Member 

Robert Milstead and seconded by Council Member Joseph Appleby.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Mayor Adamson said there is lots of things going on right now such as the election, schools 

starting back and the City will keep everything as sage as we can and we urge everyone to go out 

and vote Tuesday, August 25. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor announced that we will forego soccer this season.  Youth football 

has also been cancelled.  Mayor Adamson said that he and Rusty will also be meeting with the 

Clay County Shriners on August 31st to see if they are going to proceed with the annual car 



show.  Council Member Carolyn Smith said that the Merchants Association will also be deciding 

if they will have the annual Heritage Day this year. 

 

After no further business, a motion to adjourn was then made by Council Member Robert 

Milstead and seconded by Council Member Sarah Appleby.  The vote was unanimous.  The 

meeting ended at 5:10 p.m. 

 

Attest: 

 

_______________________________________ ___________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


